
 
ARLINGTON FINANCE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
TOWN HALL LYON’S ROOM 

7:30 PM 1/20/16 
ATTENDEES: 
Deyst* White Caccavaro* Kellar* McKenna* 
DeCourcey* Wallach* Harmer* Gibian*  
Tosti* Foskett* Bayer* Duvadie*  
Russell* Beck Jones* Deshler  
Franclemont* Howard* Fanning* Carman* Turkall* 
*Indicates present 
VISITORS: Town Manager Adam Chapdelaine, Superintendent Kathleen Bodie, School 
Committee Member Cindy Starks, Betty Stone, Marianne Raciuppi, Ann Balluittere, Linda 
Shoemaker, Timur Yonter, Steve Liggett  
RECOGNITION:  A moment of silence was observed for long time FinCom member Ken 
Simmons who died last fall. 
ART 2&3:  STRATTON SCHOOL RENOVATION: Bodie, after briefly reviewing work already 
done (Stratton I), described the results of a study to identify what additional work is needed 
(Stratton II) to make Stratton on a par with the other schools.  Foskett, Chair of the Capital 
Planning Committee, provided a preliminary CPC Report (Ref 1).  He reviewed the renovation of 
the last 4 elementary schools and how the funds from the associated debt exclusion override 
votes have been used.  The Stratton School is the last school to be renovated.  No State 
matching funds are available. The total cost is $15,793,000.  The CPC has identified various 
available funds that reduce the additional required borrowing to $9,965,640 for the renovation 
and $3,100,000 for modular classrooms to house the students during construction which is 
expected to be finished 9/17.  During the discussion that followed numerous questions were 
answered. 
ART 2:  Voted $3,100,000 as printed in the draft FinCom Report (Ref 2).  Unanimous. 
ART 3: Voted $11,608,000 as printed in the draft FinCom Report.  Unanimous 
ART 4 SCHOOL CAPACITY EXPANSION:  Chapdelaine reviewed the work of the School 
Enrollment Task Force that he chairs.  The work of the Task Force is not complete.  They have 
recommended renting 2 temporary modular classrooms to use at Thompson to address the 
most urgent problem.  Funds are needed to allow the classrooms to be in place by 9/16.  Tosti 
recommended using the Reserve Fund since there are no demands on it at this time and it 
would allow the Town some flexibility in arranging a contract.  A variety of questions were asked 
& suggestions made.  Carman, using a handout (Ref 3), described the town-wide scope of the 
projected enrollment increase.  Foskett agreed that a broader plan is needed but listed the 
various difficulties in developing such a plan for this STM. 
VOTED to ask the Town Meeting to support the use of the Reserve Fund for this purpose.  
Unanimous 
ART 7 WAYLAND WITHDRAWAL FROM MM TECH:  Tosti asked for reconsideration since 
some members did not understand the issue before the original vote in December. 
VOTED to reconsider.  Unanimous. 
VOTED to support a no action vote of the Board of Selectmen.  Unanimous. 
COMMITTEE:  The next meeting will be 7:30 Monday before Town Meeting.  The first meeting 
to prepare for the Annual Town Meeting will be Feb 1.  Goal will be to finish by the end March.  
No meeting the 1st week of April.  All subcommittees urged to meet as soon as possible. 
RESERVE FUND BALANCE: $1,200,000. 
Peter Howard 1/22/16  Revised 1/25/16 



Ref 1 CPC Report To Special Town Meeting 1/25/16 
Ref 2 FinCom Report to Special Town Meeting 1/25/16 
Ref 3 Comparison of Historic Enrollment vs McKibbon Projections 
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